
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1
st
 Session of the 57

th
 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 716 

 Version:  ENGR 

 Request Number:  NA 

 Author: Rep. Hilbert 

 Date: 3/26/2019 

 Impact:  Positive Revenue to 

  Used Motor Vehicle and Parts Commission 
 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 716 creates new fees for any manufactured home manufacturer who sells a new 

manufactured home to be shipped to or sited in the state. The fee is $75.00 for each new single-

wide manufactured home and $125.00 for each new multi-floor manufactured home. A used 

manufactured home inspection fee of $75.00 is to be paid by the installer at or before the time of 

installation. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure includes an installation inspection fee for new homes ($75.00 for single-wide 

homes and $125.00 for multi-floor homes) shipped or sited in the state and inspection fee 

($75.00) paid by the installer for used manufactured homes sited in the state.  

 

Housing data related to installations are limited, however based on US. Census Bureau data on 

2017 shipments to Oklahoma fee revenue could total in excess of $100,000. More data is 

necessary to provide a more precise estimate. 

 

Prepared By: Mark Tygret 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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